SENIOR CENTER BOARD MEETING MINUTES

TUESDAY, JANUARY 10, 2023

At 10am

The Senior Center Board Members met at the Blue Earth Senior Center on Tuesday, January 10, 2023 at 10am.

Those present were: Marilyn Stensland, Darlene Anderson, Arnold Thrond, Eugene Murphy, and Sue Cassens. Stephanie Walter (Our new liaison to the City Council) and staff member Linda Jahnke, Senior Center Director. The meeting was called to order by President, Eugene Murphy. We welcomed our new liaison, Stephanie Walter, to our meeting.

A motion was made by Marilyn Stensland, seconded by Stephanie Walter to approve the minutes. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Darlene Anderson, seconded by Stephanie Walter to approve the bills. Motion carried.

We served 385 lunches in December.

The Board members voted to have Eugene Murphy to stay on as our President for another year.

The Senior Center will celebrate a "Belated New Year Party "on Wednesday, January 1pm with people playing whatever games they choice too and end the afternoon with a light lunch.

This year our "Valentine Sweetheart Dinner" will be on Sunday, February 19, 2023 from 11am to 1pm, and we will be trying a serving also at 6:30pm. We are hoping we can include younger families and more people during the Supper hour. Menu will be: BBQ Ribs or beef,

cheesy hashbrowns, coleslaw. Dinner roll, cupcake, punch and coffee. Everyone is welcome to join us. We are asking for at least \$10.00 per person donation.

A Retirement Party three of the Council Members will be on Monday, January 16th at 5pm. We are all invited to attend. Marty Cassem one of the retirees had been our liaison to the Council for quite some time. It was decided to give him a Thank you gift for helping us his many projects he has done for us.

The Board talked about a few of our projects as we want to fill in the new Liaison as to what we are doing.

A motion was made to adjourn by Marilyn Stensland, seconded by Darlene Anderson. Motion carried. Next meeting will be February 14, 2023 at 10am.